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The Leonard Avenue Streetscape Renewal Project has commenced, and Planned Construction Group 

(PCG) have set up on site starting works on the eastern end of the street.  PCG have set their work site at 

the rear of shops to minimise the impact on customer car parking. 

 

We appreciate feedback received to date,  it has enabled Council to continue to make improvements to 

shop front access during the Leonard Avenue Streetscape Revitalisation Project. Specifically, Council has 

implemented the following: 

 

• Installed three access ramps to the Buckley Laneway Car Park and entrance to Chemist 

Warehouse. 

• The Car Spaces adjacent to Chemist Warehouse have been changed to ½ P for the duration of the 

project.  

• Installed 2 VMS sign boards informing customers that  stores are open for business. 

 

We look forward to enjoying the renewed streetscape  when works are completed at end July, 

strengthening the distinctive character of the village shopping experience in Noble Park, whilst providing 

increased plantings, seating, and renewed lighting and footpaths. 

 

Business Considerations 
We will continue to endeavour to make every effort to minimise construction inconveniences when 

pavement sections are built.  Pedestrian access to shop entrances will be maintained during all 

construction phases and any major disruptive works will be scheduled outside of normal operating hours 

where possible.  Some on-street parking will be temporarily closed due to the construction. 
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It is requested that you continue to: 

• Maintain normal operating hours as this contributes to the street feeling open for business  

• Remain positive about the work when talking to your customers and suppliers, remember negative 

impressions can be hard to reverse when works are complete  

• Consider the long-term outcome and benefit of an improved streetscape for your business and 

pedestrians  

• Contact Council with day-to-day concerns so we can resolve them quickly  

 

 

Contact Details 
If you would like more information about the project, please contact:  

City of Greater Dandenong contact: 
Cathy Rees 
Placemaking Officer 
P:   03 8571 5394 
E:   cathy.rees@cgd.vic.gov.au 
 
For help to support or grow your business contact: 
Economic Development Unit 
City of Greater Dandenong   
P: 8571 1550  
E:  business@cgd.vic.gov.au 
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